
MASS SCHEDULE �

�

Saturday Vigil 4:00 PM�

�

Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM�

�

Weekdays 7:00 AM�

�

Saturday 8:00 AM�

�

Holy Day Mass Times: Please watch our �

bulletin for posted times�

Christ �

the King�

Parish�

1052 Pleasant Street      Worcester, MA 01602�

HOURS FOR ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT�

Monday�Friday 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM�

�

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION�

Saturday 2:45 PM to 3:45 PM or please call Msgr. Sullivan �

�

HOLY MATRIMONY�

Couples planning a Christian marriage should contact �

Msgr. Sullivan following their engagement.�

�

HOLY BAPTISM�

Baptisms take place at Sunday Mass once a month.�

Please see information inside this bulletin.�

�

PASTORAL CARE OF THE SICK�

Please call Msgr. Sullivan for the Sacrament of the �

Anointing of the Sick or Holy Communion.�

�

WORSHIPING WITH US?�

We hope you introduce yourself and register in our parish.�

Please call the rectory to do so.�

PASTOR�

Rev. Msgr. Thomas J. Sullivan�

�

IN RESIDENCE�

Rev. Richard F. Reidy, Vicar General�

�

DEACON�

Joseph M. Baniukiewicz�

�

DIRECTOR OF LITURGICAL MUSIC�

Dr. Jonathan Bezdegian�

�

DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION�

Judith L. Brennan�

�

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT�

Mindy A. Dulude�

�

SAFE ENVIRONMENT COORDINATOR�

Deacon Joseph M. Baniukiewicz�

PHONES�

�

Parish Office� � 508�754�5361�

Parish Fax � � 508�753�0448�

For an emergency� 508�450�2556�

�

Msgr. Sullivan: tsullivan5@mac.com�

Parish Office: mindyd1052@gmail.com�

Judith Brennan, DRE: ctkedu1052@gmail.com�

Parish website: www.ctkworc.org�

�

�
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Saturday�June 26th�

 4:00PM�� Jack and Diane Staples (mem.) req. of The �

� � 4PM Mass Community�

Sunday�June 27th�

 7:30AM� Catherine Warner (mem.) and Roy Correu �

� � (mem.) req. of Fran and Betty Ann Warner�

 9:00AM� Beatrice and Edward Jardus (mem.), daughter 

� � Dorothy Kierstead (mem.) and son Edward �

� � Jardus (mem.) req. of family�

11:00AM� Parishioners of Christ the King�

Monday�June 28th�

 7:00AM� Sylvia Kitka (mem.) req. of Leo Quinn�

Tuesday�June 29th�

 7:00AM� John Dolan, III (mem.) req. of Marion �

� � Giacomelli�

Wednesday�June 30th�

 7:00AM� Chester Jankowski (mem.) req. of Marion �

� � Giacomelli�

Thursday�July 1st�

 7:00AM� Sr. Mary Joseph (Living� For Strength and �

� � Healing) req. of Alice Fenlon�

Friday�July 2nd�

 7:00AM� Msgr. Thomas Sullivan (Living� for good �

� � health) req. of Pauline Gaudette�

Saturday�July 3rd�

 8:00AM� Diane Staples (mem.) req. of The Breakfast �

� � Club�

 4:00PM�� Margaret Farrey (mem.) req. of The 4PM Mass 

� � Community�

Sunday�July 4th�

 7:30AM� Theresa Bolduc (6th anniv.) req. of family�

Offertory�

�

We are grateful for your gifts and donations. God bless you for 

your stewardship. The donations we received last week are as 

follows:�

�

Offertory: $4,895.00; Online Giving: $1,135.00; �

Mass Stipends: $1855.00; Catholic Communication: $2.00; 

Peter’s Pence: $55.00;  Religious Education Registration: 

$40.00; Confirmation Registration: $40.00.�

�

Total: $6,352.00�

REST IN PEACE�

�

Please pray for the souls of Eileen M. Powers,  the sister of 

Norma E. Nelson, Margaret A. Konkol, and Harold J. Stan-

dring, Jr. the brother of David Standring.�

COME TO DAILY MASS!�

�

As you can, please consider coming to our daily Masses (7:00 

am Monday�Friday all year; Saturdays at 8:00 am). The Mass 

brings many special graces! This week we have these special 

celebrations: St. Irenaeus, Bishop and Martyr (Monday); 

Saints Peter and Paul, Apostles (Tuesday); the First Martyrs 

of the Holy Roman Church (Wednesday); Saint Junipero Ser-

ra, Priest (Thursday); and St. Thomas, Apostle (Saturday).�

BAPTISM PREP SESSIONS �

& CELEBRATIONS�

�

We continue to celebrate all requested baptisms. Each family 

celebration is separate. Please call Monsignor Sullivan to inquire 

about baptisms and discuss your hopes and arrangements � at 

508�754�5361 � or email him at: tsullivan5@mac.com.�

“A. A.” Tuesday Meeting Starting Up�

�

The Tuesday night meeting of A.A. will resume its weekly meet-

ings here beginning this Tuesday, June 29. The group meets from 

7:00 to 8:30 pm in the Lower Rectory Conference Room 

(entrance through the side door of the garage). This group has 

not met “in�person” since the beginning of the pandemic. The 

Friday evening meeting will likely also begin soon. Masking and 

vaccination protocols will be determined by the group.�

Agencies & Ministries�

Supported by the Annual�

Partners in Charity Appeal�

�

Charity�

Catholic Charities, Priests’ Retirement�

McAuley Nazareth Home for Boys�

Pernet Family Health Service�

Retired Priests Health Ministry�

St. John Diocesan Cemetery System�

�

Ministry�

African Ministry, Hispanic Apostolate�

Catholic Campus Ministry�

Minister to Priests�

Office for Divine Worship�

Office of Hispanic/Latino Ministry�

Office of Marriage and Family�

Diaconate Office, Respect Life Office�

St. Paul’s Cathedral�

Vocations Office & House of Studies�

Youth & Young Adult Ministries�

�

Education�

Advanced Studies for Clergy and Laity�

Catholic Schools Office�

Communications Ministry�

Grant�in�Aid for Schools�

Office of Religious Education�

Ongoing Priestly Formation�

Seminarian Education�

�

The Diocese is still about $950,000 short of its goal of $5 mil-

lion. We need your help if you have not yet made a donation. If 

you plan on sending a check to us (through the parish) it should 

be made payable to Partners in Charity. You can also donate 

online by going to partners�charity.net/donate. Or you can 

text your gift by texting the word donate to 84576. You can 

even call�in your pledge to 508�929�4366 (Mondays�Fridays).�
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HOSPITAL VISITS �

�

The in�house priest chaplains, all of whom have been vaccinat-

ed, are assuming most of the pastoral needs of the hospital pa-

tients. Please let us know if a loved one is hospitalized and 

Msgr. Sullivan will make every attempt to visit that person.�

The Rite of Christian �

Initiation of Adults�

at�

Christ the King Parish�

�

The Sacraments of Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation are 

intimately connected to one another and are known as the Sacra-

ments of Initiation.  A Catholic is not fully initiated into the life 

of the Roman Catholic Church until he or she has received all 

three of the Sacraments of Initiation.�

�

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is the process 

of spiritual and educational formation by which adults become 

full members of the Roman Catholic Church.  The RCIA wel-

comes both people who have never been baptized and people 

who were baptized in another Christian tradition and now wish 

to become Roman Catholic. Sometimes people who were bap-

tized in the Roman Catholic Church in infancy but did not grow 

up in the practice of the faith also participate in the RCIA. If you 

find yourself in any of the above situations we will welcome you 

into the RCIA.�

�

While the RCIA process attempts to be flexible there is the ex-

pectation that the candidates will attend Mass each Sunday as 

well as the Formation Sessions which will be offered.  At any 

point along the spiritual journey, people may discern that this 

choice is not opportune for them at this time in their life.  We 

wish them well in their journey of faith.  If their reflection brings 

them back to us at another time, they are always welcome.�

�

Reception of the Sacraments�

�

For those who participate in and complete the RCIA process in 

the months ahead, the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation and 

Eucharist will be offered to them at the Easter Vigil Mass (the 

night before Easter Sunday) at Christ the King Church on Satur-

day, 16, 2022 at 7:30 p.m.�

�

If interested in discussing the RCIA, please contact Msgr. Sulli-

van at either 508�450�2556 or by emailing him at�

 tsullivan5@mac.com.  �

From the Desk of�

Msgr. Tom�

�

This past June 18

th

 I celebrated my 44

th

 Anniversary of ordina-

tion to the priesthood. The day of your anniversary is always 

important to the priest and virtually all priests celebrate this spe-

cial occasion during the months of May and June (though there 

are exceptions). In the case of my anniversary, it was an occa-

sion to give thanks to God for the gift of my vocation. And the 

priestly vocation is always a gift. I offered my thanks to God at 

Mass that day. I also remembered my “classmates” who were 

ordained with me on June 18, 1977 ~ the living ~ Father Dennis 

O’Brien, who serves the Diocese as our ‘Minister to Priests’ 

and Father Roger Lascelle, who is retired and living in Indian-

apolis ~ and the deceased ~ Father Dennis Rocheford and Fa-

ther George DiLiddo.�

�

Coincidentally, the very next day, Bishop McManus ordained 

two new priests, Fathers Lucas LaRoche and John Larochelle. 

St. Paul’s Cathedral saw hundreds come to celebrate that im-

portant occasion in the life of the Church. Pray for them and 

pray for the seven transitional deacons who are to be ordained 

next spring by the grace of God.�

�

I take this occasion to tell you how happy and blessed I am to be 

a priest. It is such a wonderful opportunity to serve God and all 

His people. And I am very blessed to be assigned to an extraor-

dinary parish like Christ the King, certainly one of the finest 

communities of faith in the Diocese. The ten years that I have 

been here have been a real blessing.�

�

It is such a treasure, such a privilege, to celebrate the Mass and 

the sacraments with God’s people and to serve the sick, the 

young, the poor and all of you, as we do. Please continue to pray 

for me that I may always treasure the special grace of the priest-

hood. And pray that our Diocese may be blessed with new 

priests to serve the Church in the decades ahead.�

�

Monsignor Tom�

FLOCKNOTES MESSAGES!�

Are you Hearing from Us?�

�

We certainly hope that you are receiving our Flocknotes messag-

es. It is the primary way that we are communicating with our 

parishioners at this time. If you are not receiving them please 

contact either Monsignor Tom Sullivan (tsullivan5@mac.com) 

or Kris Correira (krisedpa@live.com) to have your name and 

email address added to our growing list. God bless!�

Have Your Marriage Blessed?�

�

We’ve learned, over time, that some (civilly) married parishion-

ers have never entered into a sacramental marriage. Please call 

Msgr. Sullivan about having your marriage “blessed” if you 

would like to pursue this. 508�754�5361.�

New Altar Server Albs�

�

The parish just recently replaced all our old albs for altar servers 

and has purchased new ones. They start using them this week-

end. We had planned to do this earlier but when COVID hit 

there were no servers for two�and�a�half months, and it was 

deferred like so many other things. For some time, servers were 

assisting at Mass without wearing albs at all (concern about 

COVID transmission). Our servers will look very sharp going 

forward.�
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CHRIST THE KING PRAYER LINE�

�

If you know of someone who could use our prayerful support 

please contact either Mindy at 508�754�5361 or by email at 

mindyd1052@gmail.com.�

RECTORY OPEN FOR�

BUSINESS AS USUAL�

�

As COVID broke open across our country last year all parishes 

were asked to conduct parish business as best they could online 

or by telephone. We were asked to keep our rectories closed to 

the public for some time. But that changed some months back. 

Msgr. Sullivan has been having meetings there for over a year 

(baptismal instructions, marriage preparation, confessions, per-

sonal conversations). Judi Brennan has been conducting Confir-

mation interviews there of late. Parishioners are coming in to see 

Mindy Dulude for Mass cards and other business. Please do not 

hesitate to come visit the rectory for your personal needs. If you 

have been vaccinated there is no need to wear a mask. If you 

have not been vaccinated, you should wear a mask.�

Highlights of the Week Ahead�

�

Sunday, June 27�

12:30 pm � Oliveira Baptism�

�

Tuesday, June 29�

7:00�8:30 pm � A.A. Meeting, Lower Rectory�

�

Wednesday, June 30�

6:00�7:30 pm � Boy Scouts, Hall �

Have You Thought of the Priesthood?�

�

Father Donato Infante, the Director of Vocations for the Diocese 

of Worcester, is ready to assist you in your discernment of a 

priestly vocation. He can be reached by email at direc-

tor@worcestervocations.com or by telephone at 508�630�4473. 

Please be aware that currently the Diocese of Worcester does not 

accept requests for admission from outside the United States. 

Candidates should have some connection (e.g., parish, high 

school, university, etc.) to the Diocese of Worcester.�

REGISTER NOW FOR�

2021�2022 RELIGIOUS EDUCATION�

�

In early June Religious Education registration forms were 

mailed to all those families (registered in the parish or otherwise 

known to us) for (next year’s) Grade 2 through (next year’s) 

Grade 10. Please complete the simple forms and get them back 

to us with your check for the religious education fee.  If you did 

not receive one (or perhaps mislaid it) please call us at 508�754

�5361 and we can send one in the mail or by email. The Confir-

mation program has a separate registration process. Those can-

didates should contact our Director of Religious Education, 

Mrs. Judi Brennan, at the same phone number.�

Were You Never Confirmed?�

�

Many of our adults, even some regularly at Mass, have never 

received the Sacrament of Confirmation. We have a simple pro-

cess that can help you with this last of the Sacraments of Initia-

tion. The program generally begins in the late fall and Bishop 

McManus will confirm these adults at St. Paul’s Cathedral in 

early February of 2022. Please consider it! Contact Msgr. Sulli-

van at 508�450�2556 or by email at: tsullivan5@mac.com.�

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd�

Here at CTK: This Fall�

�

Christ the King plans to offer CGS this fall on Saturday morn-

ings. For further information please contact Judi Brennan at 508

�754�5361.�

�

The 3�6�year�old child is particularly capable of receiving and 

enjoying the most essential elements of our faith � the announce-

ment of God’s love especially experienced through Jesus, the 

Good Shepherd, who died and is risen.� Materials on the life of 

Jesus Christ and his teachings help to make the mystery of God 

concrete for the child. The heart of the catechesis for children 

under six revolves around the Parable of the Good Shepherd. 

Jesus announces that he is the Good Shepherd who calls each one 

by name. The sheep listen to the voice of the Shepherd and fol-

low him.�

�

The 3�6 year old child enters the mystery of the Eucharist by first 

learning the names of the articles used on the altar and then 

through the most important gestures including the preparation of 

the chalice, the epiclesis and offering, and the sign of peace. 

Through the experience of seeing these gestures, presented one 

by one, the Mass emerges as the Sacrament of the Gift. The child 

becomes acquainted with the historical character of the liturgy 

through the events of the Last Supper, Christ’s death, and His 

resurrection.�

Would You Like to Join Our Parish?�

�

Please contact Monsignor Sullivan at 508�754�5361. Or, you 

can email him at tsullivan5@mac.com and he will respond. �

Monsignor Sullivan is a Notary Public�

�

Monsignor Sullivan is a notary public. Should any parishioner 

need to have a document notarized you are welcome to call up-

on him. There is no fee. Just call the rectory should you need 

this service.�

Prayer for New Priests�

�

O Jesus, hear our prayers on behalf of Father Lucas LaRoche 

and Father John Larochelle. Give them a deep faith, a firm 

hope and a burning love for you and your Gospel. Be their com-

fort, their joy and their strength. Amen.�
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�

Dignifying Birth and Death�

�

The birth and death of human beings are two of human life’s most significant and remarkable events, realities that we experi-

ence frequently. The Catholic Church, in Baptism and the Anointing of the Sick, makes sacred these two great moments for 

persons, ritually celebrating the “entry” into and “exit” from life in the world. �

�

Christian belief that Jesus Christ became flesh and that the Holy Spirit dwells in us leads us to a sacramental concept of the 

human body, through which our basic biological functions become signs of spiritual events ~ birth being reenacted in bap-

tism ~ eating and drinking in the Eucharist ~ sexual union in the Sacrament of Matrimony ~ and illness and death in the 

Anointing of the Sick.�

�

No matter how much modern medicine and technology may achieve mastery over birth and death, Christians believe these 

events will always retain a sense of sacred mystery given the body’s origin and destiny in the God of Jesus Christ. As St. 

Paul teaches, “The body is not for immorality but for the Lord, and the Lord is for the body; God raised the Lord and will 

also raise us by his power.”�

�

The Church has always had an intense concern for both the earthly and the transcendent aspects of the birth and death of hu-

man persons as reflected in the establishment of hospitals from our earliest centuries. This concern for the person’s bodily 

existence makes perfect sense. Her founder, Jesus, had declared that He came into the world that we might “have�life�and 

have it abundantly.” Jesus identified himself as “the resurrection and the�life.” He worked many miracles of healing for those 

sick in mind and body. He raised the dead in order to prove this divine claim. Indeed, his own resurrection from the dead, St. 

Paul tells us, is “the first fruits” and cause of what is to come: our own bodily resurrection. �

�

The Church’s concern for the sick and suffering arises out of a desire to imitate Christ’s own compassion and care for them 

as persons composed of a union of flesh and spirit. Each and every individual is a human person with inherent�dignity, which 

in turn implies that each and every person’s�life�is to be respected and revered as inviolable no matter his or her mental or 

physical condition, color, creed, ethnicity, or age. �
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Estate Preservation 
Law Offices

Brendan J. King, Esq.
Linda T. Cammuso, Esq.

	 • Estate Planning/Asset Protection
	 • Estate/Trust Administration
	 • Business/Corporate Planning
	 • Elder Law/Medicaid Planning
	 • Special Needs/Disability Planning

508-751-5010
www.estatepreservationlaw.com

508.755.7277
340 May Street

Worcester, MA 01602

TatnuckParkWorcester.com

Discover the Difference
at Tatnuck Park At Worcester!

ASSISTED LIVING • MEMORY CARE

Committed Every Day 
to Caring

754-0486
PRE-NEED PLANS AND

TRUST AVAILABLE
370 Plantation St. ~ Worcester

Center Hill Apartments
503-505 Mill Street, Worcester

The Tatnuck Area’s
Newest Community

Spacious 1 & 2 bedroom apts.,
some as townhomes

Call to view: (508) 756-2147
see us at

www.botanybayproperties.com

PHILIP P. MASSAD
MOVERS

(508) 752-0100
100 Grand Street

Worcester, MA 01610

Movers you can depend upon!

190 Park Avenue
Worcester, MA 01609

(508) 755-5200

Home • Auto • Business 
Life • Disability

Long-Term Care Insurance
Employee Benefit Plans

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • REPAIR • REMODELING
GAS PIPING • DRAIN CLEANING

FREE ESTIMATES • FULLY INSURED

Jack Dumas
PLUMBING & HEATING, LLC

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE
MPL 11745

508-798-2247      www.jackdumasplumbing.com

Contact Gary Zakrzewski to place an ad  
today! gzakrzewski@4LPi.com or  

(800) 477-4574 x6413


